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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for Hill & Moor, held on 

Thursday, May 7th 2009 at the Parish Room, Lower Moor. 


In attendance: Cllr Nick Butler (chairman), Cllr Maurice Hayes, Cllr Ed Cohen, Cllr Ann Buckley. Parish Clerk Carolyn Morris. Also County and District Councillor Liz Tucker and CSO David James. Four parishioners attended the meeting.
The meeting was opened at 7.30pm.
1. To hear apologies for absence. Cllr Jo Bracewell sent apologies as she was unwell.

2. To consider: a) Declarations of Interest (Personal & Prejudicial) and b) Any changes to be notified to the Register of Interest and Gifts & Hospitability. None

3. To approve the minutes of the last parish meeting on April 3rd 2008.
The minutes from the parish meeting were signed by the chairman as a true record of proceedings.

4. Chairman’s Annual Report – Report of the parish council’s activities during the past year.

Before the chairman’s report, Police Community Support Officer David James spoke about crime in the parish over the past year. According to his figures, crime was down to 15 for the year, from 26 the previous year. He spoke about the parking issue in Lower Moor which had caused some people concern and said the police had spoken to people to ask for co-operation. He said the officers had also spoken to local businesses to ask if they could ensure that lorries did not drive through the village. He was asked about speeding problems in Salters Lane and said he would carry out some speed monitoring.

The chairman made his report (attached).



5. To receive the report of the County and District Councillor.
Cllr Tucker spoke about the plans for the wind turbines in the Lenches, about the regional housing strategy, about car parking in the district, the area bus survey, youth activities and the council budgets. 
She also confirmed the news that the county council had agreed to move ahead with flood alleviation work by finding another route for water to cross under the railway embankment. The officers, she said, were commissioning modelling work to find the best place to site the route. She said that £35,000 had been spent in the village on flooding work so far.
Cllr Tucker was thanked by the chairman and the councillors welcomed the flood work news.

6. To receive reports from parish organisations. There were none.
Mr and Mrs Martin attended from the village hall committee and reported that bookings had increased over the last year and finances were robust. They spoke about the new floor and the two grants which had been given for the purchase of an electricity generating system for the roof of the building which should save on electricity bills and about plans in place to build some steps up to the entrance. There had been some vandalism to the notice board which was being mended, the loft had been insulated and the maintenance committee had an ongoing programme for decoration and improvements.
They thanked the parish council members on the committee and were thanked in turn for all their work by the chairman. 
7. To hear any views from parishioners or ideas for the council to take on board for the year to come.
Mr Martin thanked Cllr Hayes for his work in reviving the parish allotment scheme which was proving very popular.




The chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was closed at 8.09pm.
……………………………………………

……………………….
Chairman 
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